The Executive of the L.B.L.P.A. met at the cottage of the President, Blythe Broughton on Sunday, May 31st, 1989. Dawn Broughton, Beryl Darling, Betty Penstone and Beth Robinson were present.

The treasurer, Betty Penstone, reported a bank balance of \$1,110.50.

Because of concern for our cottage country environment, the Executive responded to the request of the Federation of Ontario Cottagers' Association to support the work of the Canadian Acid Rain Foundation. It was moved by Beth Robinson seconded by Beryl Darling that a cheque for \$50.00 be sent to the Foundation.

Annual Meeting:

A planning discussion followed regarding the Annual Meeting. The fee for Community Hall rental will be \$20.00. Beryl will contact the Canadian Legion Ladies' Auxiliary about catering for approximately 30 people. Notices will be placed in newspapers and local stores. Beth Robinson is to invite Lindsay Penney, Department of Natural Resources, to speak to our meeting.

Delta Fair:

Betty Penstone will write Franklin Ellis informing him of the Delta Fair dates and enquiring about the float plans.

Water Quality:

People have indicated an interest in taking water samples for testing (e.g. George Gowdy). It was questioned whether Al Brown needs help with the marking of shoals.

The Executive unanimously agreed with the motion made by Betty Penstone and seconded by Beryl Darling that a study should be made of all sewage disposal facilities on property abutting Lower Beverley Lake. Blythe Broughton is to contact the appropriate ministry.

Alfred Brown is to be approached by Blythe Broughton to act as Chair of the Nominating Committee. Several new names were suggested for the Committee's consideration.

The meeting was then adjourned.

Beth P. Robinson, Secretary.